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ANNUAL REPORT 2020

May I start this annual report by hoping that you, your family and friends are keeping safe and well. 

After the sad news that our president Gwyn Williams passed away the day after our 2019 AGM we are pleased to announce that 2 awards will be awarded each year in his memory :for best performances one by a girl and one by a boy at the LSAA main Track & Field Championships.  
We are also delighted to announce that Mick Bond has accepted our invitation to be President of the LSAA.  Many of you will know Mick who has been Greenwich Schools team manager since 1997.  As a school athlete Mick represented London Schools in the 100m at three ESAA championships, winning Bronze as an Intermediate Boy in 1976 and gold as a Senior Boy in 1977.  Mick also took on the organising of the LSAA yr 7&8 Cross Country Championships and later with his team at Lee valley Athletics Centre the Combined Events Championships.
As you all know the only events not cancelled in 2020 were the Main Cross Country Championships and the Year 7&8 Cross Country Championships, the results are:-
Wed 5th February LSAA Cross Country Championships held at Wormwood scrubs.
BOYS RESULTS

Jnr Boys A won by Dulwich College A1, Jnr Boys B won by Dulwich College B2, &   Inter Boys winners Dulwich 1 & Senior Boys winners Westminster School.

GIRLS RESULTS

Jnr Girls A won by James Allen Girls, Junior Girls B won by Putney High, Inter Girls winners 1st = City of London Girls and Putney High & Senior Girls winners Westminster School.

 Thanks to Marilyn Walker for organising this event, Major Carr for recruiting the officials, and organising the marshals on the day, and Thames Valley Harriers for the use of their facilities.

The LSAA Year 7&8 Cross country competition was held at Avery Hill on Tuesday 3rd March

Year 7&8 Boys competitions were both won by Southwark and the Girls competitions won by Year 7 Greenwich and  Year 8 Hammersmith & Fulham.
Thanks to Mick Bond for organising.

English schools X Country held at Sefton park, Liverpool on 14th March.
A superb set of results at this competition  for the Girls’ teams.  The Senior Girls took 1st place and the Intermediate Girls 2nd and the Girls teams  took the Lancashire Trophy as winners overall.

Overall this year the Boys were 10th.

Team placings and our highest finishers were:

Jnr Boys 17th 

1st home Christo Chilton in 7th place
Inter boys 26th

1st home Jacob Taylor in 36th place
Snr Boys 10th

1st home Mohamed Ali in 11th place
Jnr Girls 11th

1st home Adela Syihlkova in 20th place
Inter Girls 2nd

1st home Lara Mannes in 24th place

Snr Girls 1st

1st home Yasmin Marghini in 5th place






Congratulations to Christo Chilton who was selected for the SIAB International Cross Country competition and although the event was cancelled Christo will still receive his England vest.
The Dan Coffey Trophy for the athlete with the Best Performance at the ESAA XC championships is awarded to Yasmin Marghini who was 5th in Senior Girls race.

Due to Covid-19 no further competitions were held and we are keeping our fingers crossed for the 2021 season  with the first competitions due to take place in February.

Until then everyone Stay Safe

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR INTERNATIONAL ATHLETES

As you will be aware all major indoor and Track & Field championships were cancelled in 2020. However two former London athletes competed for GB at the European cross country championships in Lisbon, Portugal on 8 December 2019:
SASKIA MILLARD
was 11th in U20W race, the second finisher for GB and part of the gold medal winning GB team.

ALEX YEE
was 12th in U23M race, the second finisher for GB, just missing out on a team medal as the GB team finished 4th.

Congratulations to Saskia and Alex on these performances which we are sure will inspire younger London athletes to emulate them in the future.

Other LSAA news

4 London schools qualified for the final of the ESAA cross country cup held in December 2019.

Dulwich College were 3rd in Intermediate Boys race and 27th in Junior Boys race; Putney High were 4th in Junior Girls race; JAGS were 5th in Junior Girls race and 15th in Intermediate Girls race; City of London  Girls were 9th in Junior Girls race and 18th in Intermediate Girls race.

Congratulations to the following winners of Wandsworth Active Awards for 2019, given at a ceremony in February 2020:

KRISTAL AWUAH won the Sports Person of the Year Award.
ANTHONY SOALLA-BELL won a Volunteer of the Year Award.
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